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          May 2018 

Chapter Gathering Information  

Our gatherings are on the 2nd Saturday of every month. We meet at 
The Flight Deck Restaurant, 109-A Old Chapin Road, Lexington, SC. 
 
From I-20, take Exit 58 towards Lexington.  The restaurant is just past 
the intersection of Hwy 1 (Main Street) and Columbia Ave. on the left.  
Buffet Lunch at 11:00 a.m. and Meet at 11:45 a.m.                                              
Please come and join us.  
 

             ** South Carolina, 2017 Chapter of the Year**  
Chapter P Website:  https://sites.google.com/site/gwrrascplex/                                                    

Chapter  P Officers  
 

Directors  

John  & Cindy  Wood 

843- 729- 7143  

chapterscp@gmail.com  
 

Assistant  Directors  

David  & Karran  Robbins  
 

   Rider  Ed Coordinator  

Bob & Donna Baum 
 

Treasurer  /  Storekeeper  

Mary  & Elvin  Ventresco  

 

MEC Coordinator  

Hank & Carla  Lacons  

 

Chapter  Couple  of  the  

Year:  2018  

Bob & Donna Baum 

  

 Chapter  P Support  Team 

 

Webmaster  

Vacant  

 

Chapter  Historian  

Mary  Coral  

 

MAP Coordinator  

Dalton  Shull  

  

Ride/Events  Coordinator  

Wayne Jackson  

 

Newsletter  Editor  

John  Wood 

 

CHOY Coordinators  

John  & Cindy  Wood 
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DIRECTORS                                                                

John and Cindy Wood 

April has certainly been more accommodating with the weather and enabling 
us to experience some wind therapy after a strange March.  Our first ride of 
the month was our Retiree Ride on May 5th to Santee Canal State Park in 
Moncks Corner, SC.  The ride was great and upon arriving in Moncks Corner 
the group decided to sit down for lunch before heading out to the Park.  We 
enjoyed a great meal at the Gilligan Dock Restaurant, overlooking the 
Cooper River.  We saddled up an rode the short distance to the Park where 
we walked through the Museum and the first steam powered submarine used 
during the Civil War.  We then took a stroll down the boardwalk and headed 
into the swampy areas keeping a keen out for the gators.  After a nice nature 
walk we mounted our Honda steeds and headed for home.  Great day with 
friends! 

   
The weather on Saturday, May 7th was stormy and reduced our 
numbers heading to Summerville to visit Chapter G.  Thanks to Barry 
Anderson for weathering the storm and joining in on a nice visit and 
lunch at Loganôs Restaurant.  Chapter G had the Hot Potato and it 
was retrieved by Chapter E, then passed to Chapter J, who in turn 
gave it to Chapter P.  What a SPUD Fest!  Cindy and I decided to 
head to visit Chapter H, Rock Hill and take them the SPUD.  Brian & 
Wanda graciously accepted the Hot Potato, all in FUN.  I also got to 
visit my Uncle Joe. 
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We had a good number of Chapter members at our Tuesday Dinner, May10th at the Eastern Buffet 
in Lexington.  If you left hungry, it was your own fault.  Ice Cream was plentiful on the bar. 

  
Our Gathering went well with the new time change, to 11 am.  We had a nice group, with 2 visitors, 
we also had folks at the Tennessee Rally.  All seemed to enjoy the lunch buffet provided by the Flight 
Deck. The Chapter has one Gathering per month, the second Saturday which serves as time for 
fellowship and sharing the business of the Chapter with our Members.  Iôd like to ask each of our 
Members to support the Chapter by participating in the meal.  The Flight Deck accommodates us 
and in return we need to support the business.  I believe the time change will bring visitors to our 
Gathering to share in the FUN.  Please see our MECôs article.  
We covered past events, talked about some upcoming events with the hot topic being our SC Rally, 
May 3 to 5 in Newberry, SC at the Newberry Opera House.   Weôve had Members working on the 
Mascot, Chapter Pride, and Scrap Book to compete at the Rally.  The Banner & Shirt is also ready.  
We received donations for the COY Basket and Gifts for the Games (Chapter is responsible for $75 
in gifts) from our members, Carolina Honda Powerhouse, Midland Air, and Advance Auto Parts.  The 
Chapter will on pay for $25 in snacks for the Hospitality Room.  Thank You to our Members and 
other Donors for your support.  In addition, we had Members volunteer to cover tasks at the Rally, all 
covered now.  Contact Karran at the Rally for questions. There will be two 2018 Goldwings at the 
Rally on Saturday for DEMO Rides, take a look and a ride.   We hope you all have FUN at the Rally 
and participate in the events. 

Our Assistant Directors, David & Karran Robbins were awarded their 
Level IV by Rich Kitko, District Rider Ed.  Congratulate them when you 
see them, no easy task.  Congrats!  If youôre not currently participating 
in the Levels Program, get with Rich or Bob Baum for assistance. We 
continued with some normal business, High Mileage-Hank Lacons, 
Quarter Jar-David Robbins, Chapter Pride-Melvin Sease, Free Oil 
Change from Carolina Honda-Karran Robbins, 50-25-25 Double 
Winner-Rich Kitko.  
 

After the Gathering, we planned to take a ride to the Camden Battlefield so several members along 
with our Chapter S guests mounted up and on a great weather day, headed to Camden.  
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This Revolutionary War Battlefield didnôt have all the buildings and 
sightseeing events of some weôve been to, but nonetheless, itôs history. 
To our surprise we werenôt the only tourists stopping by to check things 
out on a Saturday afternoon.  The group headed into historic Camden in 
search of Ice Cream and found a great little shop in downtown called 
Sweet Liliôs Desserts.  They had great homemade ice cream, if youôre in 
Camden you need to stop by.   
 

Hawk passed the hat for collections for the American Legion, Legacy 
Run, hereôs his Thanks,  
 
ñJOHN, JUST A QUICK NOTE TO THANK ALL OF CHAPTER P FOR THEIR DONATIONS TO THE LEGACY 
RUN.  CHAP P GAVE A TOTAL OF $175.00 TODAY AND IT WILL BE PUT TO GOOD USE AS 100% OF THE 
DONATIONS GO DIRECTLY TO THE CHILDREN.  THERE ARE NO ADMIN FEES OR ANY OTHER 
DEDUCTIONS FROM THIS CHARITY FUND.  AGAIN, THANK YOU ALL VERY MUCH.   HAWKò 

 
Iôd like to mention a few things to put on your calendars:   
Chapter Camp-Out and Picnic, October 19th to 21st at Dreyer Island State Park.  Picnic on 
Saturday, the 20th.  If you plan to camp, itôs time to make your reservations very soon for a site on 
Islander Camp Island @ sites 44 to keep the Chapter together.  
Dreher Island State Park 3677 State Park Road Prosperity,SC 29127 803-364-4152 or call toll free 
1-866-345-7275, Online at SouthCarolinaParks.com.   
 
District Camp-Out and Picnic, October 26th to 28th at Santee State Park.  Picnic on Saturday 27th.  
If youôd like to camp, make reservations call toll free 1-866-345-7275, Online at 
SouthCarolinaParks.com.   
We had a pretty good group from SC attend the GA-T Spring Fling in Dillard, Ga.  Great time for all.  
They provided two meals. Scavenger Hunt (Winner-Kim Summers), 50-25-25 (Jon Horning & Dave 
Thompson), SC Sweep!  Thanks Chapter GA-T for a great time, ready for next year. 

   



Chapter SC-P Newsletter   Sunday, April  29, 18 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Page  6 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The final weekend in April included a nice ride to Kings Mountain Battlefield State Park, Road 
Captain Course, and a couple Chapter Gatherings.  The group to Kings Mountain headed north on 
US 321 for a nice ride, nice walk & visit at the Park, lunch at a real eclectic restaurant, Garden Café, 
and a nice ride home.     

     
What a month!  See you at our next Gathering, May 12th. Weôll head to the Poultry Festival 
afterwards with a visit to Margaretôs.  Come join in the fun with friends. 
The Alabama Rally in Mobile is May 17th ï 19th.  Weôll also celebrate Memorial Day on the 28th.   
 
Until Next Timeé 
John & Cindy 
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A s s is tant  Directors  

David & Karran Robbins  
 

Hello everyone!  
We are coming into some great riding 
weather, hope your bikes are ready! 
Last weekend some of us went up to 
North Georgia to the Ga-Chapter  T 
Spring Fling in Dillard, Ga. We had a 
great time, went on a scavenger hunt 
and got to ride some very nice roads. 
The rain held off till we got home and 
things put away.  
Just a reminder if you need 
something to do come on  out on 
Thursdays for the retiree rides and 
rack up some miles. They go to some 
really neat and interesting places. 
Hope to see you all at the SC Rally in 
Newberry next week.  
 
Until next time ride on and ride safe.  
David & Karran 
  

 
 
Congratulations to Hank Lacons for receiving the high mileage flag for April. 
 
Let's keep on riding and one month you maybe the lucky winner. I know there has been some talk 
about trips this year, so if you don't make it to the monthly gathering because of being on a trip you 
can text me your mileage or email it 803-608-2578 or karranrobbins@yahoo.com  either way will 
work and I'll make sure you get the flag when you return home if your are the lucky one.  
Thanks again for participating!!                   

  

 Remember to bring your mileage to our May Gathering                         

 

                                                                                               

 

                                          

 

 

 

 

         
   APRIL Winner  
  HANK LACONS  

   

     
        

    High Mileage Award 

Contact David & Karran  

mailto:karranrobbins@yahoo.com


Chapter SC-P Newsletter   Sunday, April  29, 18 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Page  8 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DISTRICT RIDE EDUCATOR                                        

Rich Kitko 
                                                                                                    

                       Be Seen 
On the way to work one day I noticed something in the left turn lane at the 
light ahead. It was a motorcycle. Nothing strange about that, but the only 
way that I noticed it was the light-colored saddlebags. The rider was 
wearing black and the lights werenôt very visible. 
Ever hear of the invisible motorcycle? 
Or ñride like you are invisibleò? 
Well donôt be that guy. You want to be as visible as possible in traffic. 
Wear bright, or light-colored gear. How about your helmet, that is what 
most drivers see because it sticks up above most cars. A lot of riders like 

to match the helmet to the color of their bike, but studies show that a white helmet is easier to see in 
traffic. Do what you can to NOT blend in. 
    Most Goldwingers add extra lights on the rear of their motorcycles but what about headlights. 
Modulating headlights are legal in most states and are easier to see in traffic. The next option is to 
ride with the high beam on. Ever see a bike coming toward you with a headlight on but it just wasnôt 
very visible? Donôt be that guy either!  
Use all the options at your disposal to help. Ride like you are invisible but ride to be seen. 
     
Richard Kitko 
GWRRA SC District Educator 
     
   

                                                   
  
 
                                      
 
 
 
 
 
 

Go to the Chapter Website: Click on the Rider Education Icon for info on the Levels Program 
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RIDE COORDINATOR  (safety)                                            

CHAPTER COUPLE OF THE YEAR                                   

Bob & Donna Baum                                                               

6 Tips for Motorcycle Safety Awareness Month 

To call attention to the dangers and vulnerabilities motorcyclists face on 

the road, May is designated Motorcycle Safety Awareness Month. The 

National Safety Council (NSC) offers six tips to help drivers and 

motorcyclists alike stay safe on the roads this May and all year long. 

Motorcyclists are much more vulnerable to crashes than other drivers. In 

2007, the mileage death rate for motorcyclists in 2007 was 37 times 

greater than for passenger car occupants. Motorcycle safety also is an issue of increasing concern ï 

fatalities involving drivers and motorcyclists increased 131 percent between 1998 and 2008, 

according to NSC. 

Throughout Motorcycle Safety Awareness Month, NSC encourages motorists to share the road with 

motorcyclists and be extra alert when they are nearby. NSC's tips include: 

1. Passenger car drivers must allow greater following distance behind a motorcycle. 

2. Drivers also must show extra caution in intersections. Most crashes occur when a driver fails to 

see a motorcyclist and turns left in front of a motorcycle. 

3. Drivers should never try to share a lane with a motorcycle. Always give a motorcycle the full lane 

width. 

4. Motorcyclists should avoid riding in poor weather conditions. 

5. Motorcyclists should position their motorcycles to avoid a driver's blind spot. 

6. Motorcyclists must use turn signals for every turn or lane change. 

Many crashes occur because motorcycles are hidden in a vehicle's blind spot. Drivers should always 
make a visual check for motorcyclists by checking mirrors and blind spots before entering or leaving 
a lane of traffic, NSC explained. 
"Throughout spring and summer, the number of motorcyclists on the road will increase. It is important 
for both motorists and motorcyclists to be aware of one another," said David Teater, NSC senior 
director of Transportation Initiatives. "To better defend themselves, motorcyclists should follow the 
rules of the roadway and wear protective gear, including a Department of Transportation compliant 
helmet." 
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At last monthôs meeting, we talked about doing an overnight (Saturday/Sunday) trip around South 
Carolina to complete the ñ2018 Tour of Honorò in June.  The tour of Honor Motorcycle Ride is a great 
reason to hit the open road, honor our nationôs heroes and contribute to a few good charities.  The 
event is a season-long, self-directed ride to memorials and monuments around the continental U.S., 
Alaska and Hawaii.  Beginning April 1st, visit as many sights and you like on any route you choose.  
Finisherôs Certificates are awarded to those that visit any seven sights.  Trophies are awarded to the 
first three riders to visit all of the destinations in a state or region.  There is also an award to the 
person visiting the most memorial sights in 2018. 
 
The cost if you would like to participate in the tour and receive a flag, t-shirt, patch and donate to one 
of the selected charities is $100.  If you would just like to take a weekend ride and visit the sights in 
South Carolina, the only cost would be your fuel, meals and overnight accommodations.  This will be 
determined after we know how many would like to ride along, and where we plan on stopping for the 
night.  The sites this year in South Carolina are located in Allendale, Florence, Georgetown, 
Greenville, Greenwood, Johnston and Newberry.  Weôll be working on the route in the next few 
weeks, so if you have any input, weôd be glad to hear it.   
For more information, or to sign up, please go to tourofhonor.com.  

 

 
Keep the shiny side up and stay safe! 
Until next time, keep the shiny side up and stay safe!  
Bob & Donna 

 


